
EF Historical Commission  February 11, 2009 

 

Members present: Art De Leo, Fred Bissinger, Lee Schlingman, Sue Monaghan 

Supervisor:  Garth Monaghan 

 

New Business: 

 

Paula Coyne has stepped down as Chairperson. She will continue as a member until the 

end of her term. Art De Leo has agreed to serve as Acting Chairperson. 

 

Minutes of the meetings will be available on the township website and on the table during 

the monthly Board of Supervisor’s meeting.  

 

The Commission is interested in reaching out to members of the community who would 

like to serve on the committee. We are asking interested people to contact the township 

office. A posting will be done on the website. 

 

Reviewed duties of the Historical Commission (Ordinance 2004) 

 

Decided to use a photograph of the Octagon School House for a publication. 

 

 

 

 

Old Business: 

 

Peg Young’s documents (excluding the materials that relate to the Historic Districts, 

properties on the Historical Registry, and materials related to the Windshield Survey) will 

be donated to the EF Historical Society. Materials being donated include photographs, 

research, news clippings and hand written documents. Target date of March 15, 2009. 

 

Jane Dorchester will be contacted regarding the Windshield Survey and its presentation 

to the BOS. 

 

 


